

BIBB COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Shelia M. Thurmond Clerk of the Board

Virgil L. Adams County Attorney

Lonzy Edwards
District One

P.O. Box 4708 Macon, Georgia 31208-4708 (478) 621-6345 FAX (478) 621-6329

Bert Bivins, III Vice Chairman, District Two Elmo A. Richardson, Jr. District Three Charles W. Bishop Chairman

Steve H. Layson Chief Administrative Officer

> Joe O. Allen District Four

October 8, 2008

Mr. Chester Chellman, P.E. Principal
TND Engineering
430 Richards Avenue
Portsmouth, NH 03801

Dear Mr. Chellman:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated September 22, 2008 which includes a letter referenced Forest Hill Road consultation along with your curriculum vitae.

While the Board of Commissioners appreciates your offer to come to Bibb County and discuss engineering options for Forest Hill Road, I would be remiss if I did not inform you that the Georgia Department of Transportation has asked us to suspend any work on this project. GDOT is in the process of prioritizing their road projects to determine their individual importance.

So, in the spirit of cooperation, I called a press conference on September 19, 2008 to announce that Bibb County would heed the advice of GDOT and suspend the project until their prioritization process is complete which is slated for March 2009.

Mr. Chellman Forest Hill Road Project October 8, 2008 Page Two

If the project is put back on the list, the Board of Commissioners will gladly extend an invitation for you to come to Bibb County and present your ideas regarding the reconstruction of Forest Hill Road.

In the meantime, if you have any questions or would like to contact me, I can be reached at (478) 621-6020.

Sincerely,

Charles W. Bishop, Chairman

Okoslos W Bishop

Bibb County Board of Commissioners

st